
AUDIT/WORKSHOP MEETING

Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Wednesday the 16th of October, 2013

Roll Call:  

Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman

Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman




Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman

Absent:

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
Also Present:

Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town




James Osborne, Engineer

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG  

Mary Lou Venuto, the Receiver of Taxes for the Town of Newburgh, led the pledge of allegiance to the flag.

3. MOMENT OF SILENCE 
4. CHANGES TO AGENDA



There were no changes to this agenda. 
5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve this audit in the amount of $1,994,684.61, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

6.
WAIVER REQUEST: 3 lots on a common drive


Louise DiChiaro, who lives on Upper Avenue, came before the Town Board. 
Mrs. DiChiaro said their family is experiencing a hardship and they are requesting to sub-divide 12.2 acres of their property they own to create three lots on a common driveway. 

Mrs. DiChiaro reviewed a tax map showing the Town Board the location of the lot and how they are considering sub-dividing it. The size of each lot and the perk tests meet the Town’s requirements. The only concern is the three lots on one driveway.  They are before the Town Board tonight to ask for the following:

·  For a waiver for the driveway

· To build a duplex house on the middle parcel where her daughter and her children would live in one of the units and her and her husband would live in the other unit. 

Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio asked Mrs. DiChiaro to supply the Town Board with a drawing of the sub-division and where the houses would be located. 

Councilwoman Greene suggested that Mrs. DiChiaro also meet with the Code Compliance Supervisor to go over the Town of Newburgh’s Building Code and what would be allowed. 

Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said this matter will be brought back to the Town Board when Mrs. DiChiaro has the drawings completed and she has talked to the Building Department.     
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7. ZONING:  IB Zone text change request for Banks and Restaurants           

Douglas Crossley came before the Town Board. 
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, said Hampton Inn is seeking to realign their lot to create a separate lot for the existing diner and has been referred by the Planning Board to the ZBA, among other reasons, due to the fact that the diner would no longer be considered accessory to the hotel if on a separate lot. Supervisor Booth has received a request today from the attorneys for the Hampton Inn for a text change to allow restaurants to exist separately in the IB District.
Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio and Councilwoman Greene are in favor of stand-alone banks and restaurants in the IB District.

Councilman Woolsey asked for more information regarding this matter. 

Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said the Board will not allow IDA’s for banks.

Mr. Crossley said they are requesting a text change for the property located on the corner of Old Little Britain Road and Route 300. In addition, they will add onto the current building to create a strip mall where the bank will be located. The site will be accessed off of Old Little Britain Road.

Mr. Taylor said there is a discussion with Crystal Run, which is located adjacent to the above property, to have the combined parcels treated as a business park. 
Mr. Piaquadio asked if the bank will be built at the same time as the Crystal Run project.

Mr. Crossley said most likely at the same time. 

The Town Board agreed to bring this matter back to a future Audit Workshop Meeting. 
Mr. Crossley said he will bring in a copy of the site plan for this project for the Town Board to review. 

Mr. Taylor said if the Town Board decides to move forward with this project there is an escrow requirement and an environmental assessment form has to be filled out. 

8. RECEIVER OF TAXES: 2013 Charge Backs

Mary Lou Venuto, the Receiver of Taxes, came before the Town Board.
Ms. Venuto said the delinquent sewer bond accounts in the Town of Newburgh amounted to $74,017.85. The accounts are to be transferred to the County and onto the Town Roll. The Receiver’s Office did send out delinquent notices for these accounts.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution Levying Unpaid Sewer Bond Charges and Assessments. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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9. ACCOUNTING: Budget Transfer 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the budget transfer request dated October 9, 2013, submitted by Jacqueline Calarco, the Town Accountant, as follows:


FROM


TO


AMOUNT

Tax Certiorari

Litigation Defense


001.1420.04707
001.1420.0403
$40,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
10. PERSONNEL: Budget Transfer

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the budget transfer request dated October 10, 2013, submitted by Charlene Black, Personnel, to transfer the following:


FROM


TO


AMOUNT


Dental/Optical

Disability


001.9065.0800
001.9055.0800
$5,000.00

The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

11. JUSTICE COURT:  Resolution of Acknowledgement

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution to Acknowledge Examination of the Records and Dockets of the Justice Court of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Taylor if this is done every year.

Mr. Taylor said the Uniform Justice Court Act requires that town and village justices annually provide their court records and dockets to their respective town and village auditing boards and that such record is then be examined or audited and that fact be entered into the minutes of the board’s proceedings. 
The Unified Court System’s Action Plan for the Justice Courts, announced in November 2006, includes initiatives to improve accountability and controls over Justice Court finances and records. Among the initiatives is increased monitoring to town and village board compliance with section 2019-a.

The Town of Newburgh hired Vanacore, DeBenedictus, DiGovanni and Weddell to evaluate the internal controls of the Town Court, suggested areas of potential improvement and provide guidance on implementing these improvements. (See attached) 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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 12. 
ANIMAL CONTROL:

A. T 94 Withdrawal
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 3, 2013, submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to pay veterinarian Service submitted by Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of July, 2013, in the amount of $218.88. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

             B. Hiring of P/T Animal Control Officer
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 7,   2013, submitted by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, to move forward with filling the position of Animal Shelter Helper. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

             C. Authorization to Hire Animal Shelter Helper

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 7, 2013, submitted by Charlene Black, Personnel, and interviewed by Chantel Haight, Animal Control Supervisor, and Chief of Police Michael Clancy, to hire Jacqueline Mejia as a part time Animal Control Officer. Her start date is October 24, 2013, with a pay rate of $10.40 per hour. This hire is pending the completion of Ms. Mejia’s paperwork, fingerprints, physical and immunizations.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

13. POLICE: Purchase of Defibrillator

Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said that Target has given the Police Department a grant in the amount of $1,400.00 to purchase a defibrillator. The funds from this grant were deposited in the T-90 account. 
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to withdraw $1,414.40 from the T- 90 account to purchase one defibrillator unit from Philips Healthcare, located in Andover, MA, for the amount of $1,414.40. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

14. PLANNING BOARD:

A. Release of Performance Security/Shoppes at Union Square
James Osborne, the Town Engineer, said that Pat Hines, who does the Town’s soil and erosion control inspections, has sent him an email stating he takes no exceptions to release the storm water security and the site is stable and complete. Based on Mr. Hines’s recommendation he is requesting that the Town Board release the $435,350.00 performance security held for Shoppes at Union Square.
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MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 16, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to release the $435,350.00 performance security being held for Shoppes at Union Square. They will now be subject to the terms and conditions of their storm water management agreement to maintain the facilities. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said the Town is stilling holding $114,205.00 for the Landscaping Bond. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent


B. Release of Landscape Security for Pilot

Mr. Taylor said the performance bond for the Pilot Travel Centers dates back to the year 2004.  
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the release of the Travelers Casualty & Surety Company Performance Bond dated September 10, 2004, for the Pilot Travel Centers, LLC Landscaping Security, in the amount of $95,500.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

15. 
ENGINEERING:

 A. 
Chadwick Lake Filter Plant: 

i. Water Treatment Chemicals
Mr. Osborne said based on the water quality testing conducted by the NYS Department of Health for the Comprehensive Performance Evaluation and water quality testing conducted by GHD as part of the Treatment Optimization Study, a specific coagulant PCH 182 by Holland Chemical Company was recommended for use at the Chadwick Lake Filter Plant. This product was not bid in the Water Chemicals Bid. 

The Town Board wanted to discuss this matter further before making a decision. 

                          ii. Engineering Services for State Pollution Discharge Permit
Mr. Osborne said the DEC is revamping and updating all State Pollution Discharge Elimination Permits. This requires the preparation and submittal of additional authorization to utilize O’Brien & Gere for Engineering Support Services up to a maximum of $5,000.00 to assist the Filter Plant personnel prepare the necessary documentation. This selection is based on their familiarity with the SPDES permit when they assisted the Town in obtaining approval to increase the discharge for 40,000 gallons per day to 100,000 gallons per day. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated October 10, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to hire O’Brien & Gere for their Engineering Support Services up to a maximum of $5,000.00 to assist the Filter Plant personnel to prepare the necessary documentation for the State Pollution Discharge Elimination Permits. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 3 yes; 1 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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B. Crescent Avenue  Sewage Pump Station:-Proposal for Engineering Services
Mr. Osborne said the Town of Newburgh entered into an agreement with the City of Newburgh to make improvements to the Crescent Avenue Sewage pump station because the West Stone Street service is going to run through it. The improvements will be on a cost sharing basis. The City of Newburgh will pay their flow proportion costs and the Town of Newburgh will pay theirs. 
Given the condition of the pump station the City of Newburgh would not allow the Town of Newburgh to send its sewage through it and that is when this agreement was drawn up in order to move forward. 

Mr. Osborne solicited three proposals and is recommending C.T. MALE Associated. They propose the following scope of services for the engineering design and the construction phase of the project. They are as follows:  

· Prepare an Engineering Report in accordance with the inter-municipal sewer agreement that evaluates the existing condition, evaluates rehabilitation and replacement alternatives, meet with the City’s Engineer, and recommend a plan to update the pump station.

· Design upgrades and prepare bid packages with contractual documents, specifications and design drawings. The design drawings will be reviewed with the Town and the City at the 30%, 70% and 90% completion points. The project will be bid as a Town project and the bid documents will be prepared per Town’s requirement.

· It is assumed that the project will be bid and awarded as on contract.

· Prepare bid advertisement and provide 20 sets of drawings and construction documents for public bidding.

· Respond to questions raised by prospective bidders during the bid phase.

· Prepare and distribute addenda to the contract documents.

· Attend bid opening, prepare bid tabulation, review the bids, evaluate the bids and make a recommendation of award for the construction contracts.

· Assist the Town with construction administration including review of shop drawings, payment applications, and change order request.

· Conduct periodic site observations during construction to make certain that the work is performed in general conformance with the design and bid documents. 

· Certify completed work.

· Prepare record drawings.

This work will be done for a total lump sum of $32,200.00.
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to accept the proposal dated September 5, 2013, submitted by C.T. MALE Associated Engineering, Survey, Architecture & Landscape Architecture, and P.C. who is located in Latham, New York, for the scope of services for the Crescent Avenue Pump Station Replacement mentioned above. The cost of these services is $32,200.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.   

DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked why this item was not included in the original cost. 
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Mr. Osborne said the design and construction part of the sewer was put out to bid to meet the EPA consent order deadlines. The above was added on when the Town approached the City of Newburgh to ask if the sewage could be set through this pump station. The City said the system had to be upgraded before the sewage could be sent through. At that time this agreement was negotiated.  The percentage of payment is the City of Newburgh will pay 70 percent and the Town of Newburgh will pay 30 percent. 

Mr. Taylor said when this project is done the Town will seek authorization for the construction contract.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – no; Councilman Bello – no; Supervisor Booth – absent 

Motion passed: 2 yes; 2 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
This matter will be brought back to the Town Board at a later date.
C.
Meadow Hill South Sewer District:-Proposal for Engineering Services/Corrective Action Plan 

Mr. Osborne said he has been updating the Town Board on the DEC and the sanitary sewer overflows from the Meadow Hill South Sewer District. The DEC has approved the proposed corrective action plan and timetable. Based on that approval he is bringing this proposal to the Town Board to begin the engineering analyses necessary for a relief sewer for Meadow Hill South Sewer District. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated October 15, 2013, submitted by James Osborne, the Town Engineer, to accept the proposal from GHD dated October 2, 2013, to conduct a hydraulic analysis of the existing Meadow Hill South force main and overflow pipe and using that date, identify and evaluate options to eliminate the sanitary sewer overflows that occur during extreme wet weather. The proposed fee for these engineering services is not to exceed $19,100.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

16. DATA PROCESSING:

A. Purchase of time block
Deputy Supervisor Piaquadio said all of the computers in the Town of Newburgh have been replaced with the exception of one in the Engineer’s Department and the other in the Assessor’s Office. Next year each department in the Town will have to take out a computer agreement. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to purchase 37.5 hours from Firthcliffe Technologies at a rate of $80.00 per hour for a total of $3,000.00. The funds will come from the Computer Maintenance Account number 0011680-0497. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
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B. Purchase and installation of equipment
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve Superior Telephone Systems, who are located in Salt Point, New York, to install twenty three category six enhance cables at the Court House, three at DPW and 2 at Recreation with the Fios switch. The cabling will be certified for data transmission speeds exceeding 1 gigabyte for a cost of $3,643.70. The funds will come from the Computer Maintenance Account # 0011680-0497 with a current balance of $8,075.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to withdraw $1,920.98 from the Computer Reserve account # 0019878 to purchase the following:


> 
1 Allentel 24 port patch panel


>
1 Allentel wall bracket


>
46 Cat6 connectors


>
23 Allentel 3 port ivory connectors


>
3000 feet cat6e four pair PVC cable
The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the purchase of the following from FLC Equipment and Supplies, located in Cornwall, New York:



> 
1 Allentel 24 port patch panel



>
1 Allentel wall bracket



>
46 Cat6 connectors



>
23 Allentel 3 port ivory connectors



>
3000 feet cat6e four pair PVC cable




TOTAL

$1,920.98

The funds for this purchase will come from the Computer Reserve Account #0019878, with a current balance of $28,499.00. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

              C.
E-Waste

Mr. Taylor said the Town’s insurance carrier recommended that the Town request an indemnification form from E-Waste.  E-Waste said they would not be able to give the Town an indemnification, but they are certified.

Deputy Supervisor said disposal of electronic, through E-Waste would be available to the Town of Newburgh and for Town employees. He asked the Town Board if they wanted to consider having employees sign a waiver that would hold the Town harmless to any information that may be on their hard drives. 

Councilman Woolsey is in favor of signing a waiver. 

Mr. Taylor said E-Waste will charge after November 1st for the disposal of CRT monitors and televisions.
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The Town Board discussed the option of charging for this service and the time frame for E-Waste pick-ups.

Mr. Taylor said there is a modification to the E-Waste agreement. They will now charge $.25 per pound for Televisions and CRT’s after November 1st.

A waiver for Town employees for electronic disposal will be available at the Highway Department, near the leaf and brush collection bins. 
Mark Taylor will draw up a release form.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to authorize the Supervisor to execute the amended agreement with E-Waste Alliance. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to open the E-Waste disposal to Town employees from October 23rd, Thursday, October 24th, and Friday, October 25th from noon until 1:00 pm. Saturday, October 28th. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 

Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 

Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent

17. ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 8:24 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE: Councilman Woolsey-yes; Councilman Piaquadio-yes; Councilwoman Greene-yes; Councilman Bello-yes; Supervisor Booth-absent                                                                                                                                    Motion passed: 4-yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent
 Meeting adjourned at 8:24 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

___________________________
       _______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
       Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

